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CRAFT and COMMUNITY FAIR 
 

Craft and Community Fair will be held in the Village Hall 

on Sunday March 15
th
 doors opening at 10am to 2pm. 

There is a wealth of various stalls taking part, Pottery, 

Cakes, Woodworking, Perfumes to name a few, but there 

is room for a few more. 

Refreshments will be available and also Light Lunches. 

Entry is free.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PILGRIMS HOSPICE JUMBLE SALE 

A cheque has been paid to the Pilgrims Hospice for £915.00 

Thank You so much for all the support given – Jane. 

 

FROGS and TOADS 
 

Frogs and Toads are beginning to make their way to the 

various ponds around the Village.  Please watch out for 

them, especially at night down the roads and lanes. 

http://www.pilgrimshospices.org/


 
Disclaimer – The views are the views of those making the submissions and is not necessarily the views of the Editor or Parish Council  

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk  
 

Your Parish Council met on 11
th
 February and for the second month running there were no planning applications to 

consider. 

Under the heading for correspondence there were various items and these included the following; 
 

 There was a letter from the Ministry of Justice confirming that the Diocese had applied for the closure of the 

Sellindge Churchyard.  What will happen now is that once the closure has taken place your Parish Council 

will maintain it in perpetuity.  It is envisaged that an area will be set aside for nature and as mentioned in a 

newsletter last year.   

Once the daffodils have died back a good clearance will take place making sure that the rubbish is removed. 
 

 All Town and Parish Councils have been invited to send a representative to the Canterbury Cathedral where 

they will host Kent’s Civic Service on Tuesday 17
th
 March at 11am. Cllr Fursdon expressed an interest in 

attending. 
 

 The A20 Hythe Road, Mersham is to be closed on Monday 24
th
 February between 11pm & 6am Tuesday 25

th
 

February. 
 

The casual vacancy that has arisen since Chris Mason’s resignation has now been advertised and should you be 

interested then please do contact the office to find out more. 

The Parish Council Office will be closing for the first two weeks of March as there is to be a replacement porta cabin 

being sited where the present porta cabin is.  There will also be no phones available, so if you need to contact the 

Parish Council urgently during this time contact the Parish Council Chairman, Mr Stanley Bull on 07710 260 751. 

Your Parish Council have been able to purchase some saplings (young trees) and these will be delivered in time to 

plant before the end of the season. 

The next meeting of your Parish Council will be on 10
th
 March, it is hoped that by then your Parish Council will have 

had some suggestions on what residents would like to see happen on 75
th
 VE day.  So, if you know of any event 

happening in the village and believe your Parish Council could assist with covering some of the costs do attend and 

find out. 
 

From your Parish Council Clerk, Linda Hedley, Fellow SLCC, IIMC 

Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm  

The Chairman and other Parish Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking  

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
 

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk    
 

 
 

COFFEE ‘n’ CHAT – in The VILLAGE HALL 
 

Open – Mondays and Tuesdays from 10am to 12 Noon 

(Please note NEW PERMANENT opening times) 
 

Come into the friendly, relaxing atmosphere of Coffee ‘n’ Chat for a nice cup of coffee, or tea if 

you prefer, cold drinks are also available and various snacks, meet friends, make new friends. 
 

There is a good selection of books, all at 20p, which is regularly re-stocked with new titles. 
 

VILLAGE HALL BINGO – Every Tuesday from 2 – 4pm in the Durling Hall   
 

Tues   10
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, servicing hearing aids. 

 

No East Kent Foot Care will be at the Village Hall (in the Committee Room) 10am to 1pm on Tuesday April 7
th
.  

      ‘The cost is £20 for Toe nail cut and £25 for more complex foot care’.  
 

     

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI  
 

INDOOR TABLE TOP SALE 
 

Indoor table top sale Saturday March 14
th
 9am – 1pm at Sellindge Sports and Social Club.  

Tables available at £6 each to book please contact Jeanette 07753 283 575.  

Variety of stalls already booked – refreshments available – plenty of free parking – all welcome. 
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FROM YOUR FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, F&H D C 
Jenny.hollingsbee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk   01303 812 066 susan.carey@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk   01303 670 561 
 

 

We both attended the Parish Council meeting on 11 February where we updated the Parish Council on the matters 

below and answered questions. 

There’s important news about the Otterpool Park Garden Town project.  On 06 February the District Council bought 

the land held by Cozumel Estates its private sector partner in the Otterpool Park project.  The purchase includes the 

former Folkestone Racecourse and several houses, a total of approximately 200 acres as well as the options to buy 

neighbouring farmland of a further 440 acres.  The purchase price was £25m.  This means the District Council is now 

the major landowner for Otterpool Park.  Homes England, the Government agency that funds affordable housing 

bought land in the Otterpool area in 2018 and will continue as a partner in delivering the new homes, employment 

sites and community facilities. 

The Government has been very supportive of the plans for Otterpool Park providing grants towards the planning costs. 

On 14 January it announced a further grant towards Otterpool Park of £580,000 (the single largest grant made from a 

£6m fund specifically for the creation of garden communities across the country).  You can find more information 

about Otterpool Park at www.otterpoolpark.org and we are both happy to discuss this project (or any other District 

Council matter) with residents.  

In other District Council news, David Monk, the Leader of the Council has invited the leaders of each of the 

opposition groups to join the Council’s Cabinet.  As far as we know, this is a unique arrangement for a Council and so 

far only the Greens and Liberal Democrats have accepted.  It is hoped this will provide stability for the Council.  

You may have noticed a new development by Pentland Homes off Stone Street in Stelling Minnis.  This was the site 

of a derelict egg factory and now has a mix of 2-, 3- and 4-bedroom houses.  Nine of the 2- and 3-bedroom houses are 

eligible for shared ownership – a great way for those who can’t afford a house on the open market to get on the 

housing ladder.  If you want to know more, please contact Moat Homes which is the housing association handling this 

project.  Contact Jenny Slatcher on 0845 359 6228 or www.moathomes.co.uk/ashmere-fields   

Jenny attended the Governors’ Meeting at Sellindge Primary School on 22 January and visited during the SATs 

practice tests on 30 January.  She was at the Sellindge Surgery Patients Participation Group on 30 January and went to 

the Sports & Social Club meeting on 10 February.  Jenny also attended the launch of the Stanford Parish history book 

on 25 January a project we both supported with a ward grant. 

You are all invited to attend a Community Engagement Meeting on Thursday 26 March at 7pm at the Community 

Centre in Hawkinge at which both officers from the District Council Community Safety Partnership and Kent Police 

will be in attendance to discuss any concerns such as anti-social behaviour, drugs etc. 
 

SELLINDGE LADIES LUNCH CLUB 
 

The venue for March 2020 will be at ‘The Black Horse’ Monks Horton on Wednesday March 25
th
 2020. 

Please let June Wales know by phoning 01303 814 676 by Wednesday March 18
th
 2020. 

 

PRIVATE PHYSIOTHERAPY CLINIC – SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL 
 

A new Private Physiotherapy Clinic starting Thursday March 12
th
, then every 2 weeks. 

For more information contact Alan afkat2003@yahoo.co.uk  or text 07811 228 289. 
  

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

The Gardeners will be meeting on Friday March 20
th
 at 2pm in the Durling Hall. 

 

Sellindge Gardeners Association members are going to 

EXMOUTH, Devon from Monday 7th - Friday 11th 

September, staying at the Royal Beacon Hotel, Exmouth.  The 

5 day tour includes all coach travel from Sellindge, Half board 

at the Hotel, Day trip, with guided tour, to Exeter, A cruise on 

the River Exe with a cream tea, a visit to the Donkey 

Sanctuary at Sidmouth  

PLUS entry to the RHS Garden Rosemoor.  All for £399! 

There are a few spaces still available so non-members will be 

most welcome to join in the fun.   

Unfortunately there are no single rooms left but  why not get a 

friend to share a twin room with you - it's cheaper than a 

single room anyway!! 

For full details and to book ring Betty Warman-Tee on 01843 

597710 if no reply leave name and number for a return call.  

mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk
http://www.otterpoolpark.org/
http://www.moathomes.co.uk/ashmere-fields
mailto:afkat2003@yahoo.co.uk
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FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward. susan.carey@kent.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

February is always a busy month at Kent County Council as it’s when we set our annual budget.  KCC provides over 

300 services many of which you are unlikely to notice unless they disappeared.  The emergency response provided by 

Kent Highways is an obvious example with our officers out over Christmas to deal with flooding and coping with 

fallen trees during Storm Ciara (over 500 emergency calls handled over the weekend of the storm).   

Our budget meeting was on 13 February and lasted all day.  Papers and webcast are available on www.kent.gov.uk   

KCC will be spending over £1 billion on essential day to day services, an increase of £77 million (7.8%) over 

2019/20.  This is the largest increase in 10 years and is the first time KCC has seen an increase in grants from Central 

Government in that time.  Much of the increase will be spent on services to the vulnerable (disabled children, child 

protection, residential care for older people and those with learning disabilities) and more on our highways.  For a 

Band D household the Council Tax increase of just under 4% (half for normal expenditure and half ringfenced for 

social care) equates to a £1 increase a week for a Band D home for the KCC element of your Council Tax. 

I am sure that like me you have noticed plenty of potholes and blocked drains (gullies) on our roads.  Please report 

them.  The best way to do this is online at www.kent.gov.uk  and then go to the highways section of the website.  

If there is an immediate danger to life ring Kent Police on 999, if it is urgent then ring 0300 41 91 91 and in all cases 

of reporting to KCC make a note of the reference number in case the matter needs chasing.  If you don’t have internet 

access then you can ring 0300 41 81 81 in office hours for non-urgent reports – such repairs are normally carried out 

within 28 days.  Despite the bad weather, the running total of Highway repairs in our district since 01 January 2019 is 

920 potholes filled and 689 square metres of patching to cover multiple holes.  There will be more crews out making 

repairs as the weather improves. 

One of the best parts of being a County Councillor is being at events where success is celebrated and meeting people 

who have done something special.  The 25
th
 annual Spirit of Tryangle Awards for Kent’s young people held on 09 

February in Ashford was just such an occasion with over 40 finalists each with an inspiring story about achievement, 

service, bravery and perseverance.  I presented the awards for Personal Development and wish you could have all 

been with me to enjoy seeing so many young people doing so much good. 

There’s a consultation I’d like to draw to your attention.  This one is not from KCC but Highways England about the 

Lower Thames Crossing.  You may wonder what this has to do with us but it is really important as this project should 

provide the right infrastructure for the road freight traffic between the Midlands and the Channel Ports and avoid the 

majority of it using the M20.  Please say by 25 March at  www.lowerthamescrossing.co.uk/consultation-2020   
 

Susan Carey, Member Elham Valley, Kent County Council 
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB – What’s on at the Club in March 2020. 
 

Sunday Carvery Sunday’s served 1pm till 5pm, locally sourced Meat and Veg, all you can eat.  Eat in and takeaway. 

Friday is Fish and Chips Day. 

Mother’s Day Sunday 22nd March mother's day 2 courses for £12.95 booking advisable  

Coming up – in April 

Sat 4th April Charity race night 7pm family friendly, raising money for the new kids football team.  

Big weekend planned for Easter  Call club for more details 
 

FLAT TO LET 

2 bedroom flat available to rent above Sports & Social Club. For further information call 07944 226 520 
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB 
 

Sellindge & District Playing Fields Benevolent Society (Sellindge Sports & Social Club) was founded in 1967 by the 

local community for Sellindge & District residents and is run by a Committee of Volunteers.  It is financed by 

Membership Fees, Club Rents, Franchising of the bar, rent from the flat and fundraising events eg Boot Fairs, Bonfire 

Night etc.  Bids are also submitted for grants when appropriate, eg for the development of the Children’s Play Area 

and the resurfacing of the car park.  The next major cost is the resurfacing of the Tennis Courts where we are also 

looking to see if they could be used as a MUGA (Multi Use Games Area).  Other activities include Football, Tennis, 

Bowls, Whist, Bingo, Darts, Pool, Crib and a range of one-off activities.  There is also a function room and there is a 

Carvery every Sunday.  Membership runs from 1 January-31 December and we would encourage residents to become 

Members at a cost of only £5 per year (over 16) whether or not you are a regular user. 
 

The AGM is on Monday 6 April and we would very much welcome members and non-members to come along at 7 

pm in the Pavilion for a glass of wine and some nibbles prior to the meeting.  There are vacancies on the Committee 

and we would also welcome anyone who may not want to join the main Committee but might be willing to help write 

bids, update website/social media, assist with general maintenance, volunteer for the Boot Fairs or run a fund raising 

activity, etc.  For further information email sellindgessc@gmail.com  Telephone 01303 812 437, pop-in to see Nick or 

Kerry and/or please do come along to the AGM.         4 
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PERSONAL 
 
 

It is with great sadness that by the time you read this, I will have attended the funeral of my sister-in-law Margaret 

Birch, so soon after my brother Richard’s in November 2019.  Margaret was the Treasurer of the Sellindge & District 

Playing Fields Benevolent Society (Sellindge Sports & Social Club) from 1996 to 2012 when she decided to stand 

down and handover to someone else.  In 2012 she took on the role of a Trustee which she has held ever 

since.  However, her successor as a Treasurer did not work out and in 2015 she was persuaded to return temporarily 

but remained Treasurer up to the present!  She was an extremely shrewd Treasurer and would never let us spend any 

money unless it was in the bank or other funding had been agreed.  In the early days when a Steward was employed, 

she dealt with all the day to day running of the bar, including stocktaking, ordering, weekly reconciliation of sales and 

stock etc.  Richard & Margaret were instrumental in setting-up the Bonfire Nights and Margaret was often seen at the 

Boot Fairs collecting donations.  Margaret will be a very hard act to follow and we are grateful for all her input over 

many years. 
 

Our thoughts are with Ian, Robbie and the family at this time.     Jenny Hollingsbee 
 

STOUR DOWNS PARISH CHURCHES – ST MARY'S CHURCH SELLINDGE  
 

Rev. Chris’ Thoughts 
 

Once, a young teacher read a note attached to some fresh green ivy: “Because of the seeds you planted, we will one 

day grow into beautiful plants like this one.  We appreciate all you’ve done for us.  Thank you for investing time in our 

lives.”  The ivy plant represented a gift of love.  (Adapted from ‘In the Garden with God’, Eagle, 2000).  

Churches are always dependent on gifts of love.  Gifts of time or money are an expression of gratitude and 

thanksgiving towards God, or to keep the local Church alive and transform its future.  

About 45% of all Grade I buildings in England are Churches.  Though first and foremost a place of worship, Churches 

are also often the oldest building in a settlement still in continual use.  In some places today Churches are the last 

community building left open when pubs, post offices, shops and even village halls close.  Many visitors come to 

search for previous generations in their family history and to explore the history of the buildings and their place in the 

story of the communities in which they have stood for centuries.  Churches are also a place to find a quiet oasis away 

from the busy world. 

We are gifted with six historic Churches in the Stour Downs Parish, which are cared for by the Stour Downs Parish 

PCC and local management teams using the gifts of money and time that we rely on, and also the hard work and 

dedication of the Friends groups that support many of our six Churches.  The gifts we receive are the only way we can 

try to meet the cost of keeping the Church open for services and visiting, and to provide full-time ministry and 

activities to serve the local community.  

On Saturday 14
th
 March we are celebrating the uniqueness of our six Churches in The Stour Downs with an OPEN 

DAY.  There will be a variety of refreshments and things to see and do, including a “Brass & Glass” tour you might 

want to follow, closing with a “Pimm’s & Hymns” celebration at St Mary’s, Smeeth at 6:30pm.  

We invite you to visit one or more of our Churches, and to consider our need.  

With blessings, 

Chris  

Please note that notification of the intention to close the Churchyard at St Mary’s, Sellindge for burials is on public 

display, which gives details for any representations to be made by the end of February.  

 

Services at St Mary’s Sellindge in the Stour Downs Parish – March 
 

All services and information for the Stour Downs Paris at www.stourdowns.org.uk  

See also St Mary Sellindge Facebook page. 

1
st
 March Party Church at 3pm in St Mary’s Church: fun, mess and silliness for all!  

(Now on the FIRST Sunday of the month) 

15
th
 March Communion at 11:00am in St Mary’s Church. 

Also – Stour Downs Parish Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM) on 29
th
 March at 11am following the 10am 

Parish Communion  at Brabourne Church.  

 

St MARY’S PARISH CHURCH SELLINDGE – JUMBLE SALE – April 14
th

 2020 
 

A Jumble Sale will be held on Saturday April 14
th
 2020 in Sellindge Village Hall, with the doors opening at 1pm. 

Any Jumble donations on the day please, or call 01303 812 435 nearer the day. 

This is your Church, please support for much needed funds. 
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WHAT’S ON AND WHERE MARCH 2020 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                 

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                 

MAGICAL TOTS PLAYGROUP – 1pm to 2.30pm Village Hall (Main) info@magicaltots.com            NEW 

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  01303 260 220                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 773 

  VILAGE HALL BINGO – 2pm to 4pm – Village Hall (Main Hall)     

  LINE DANCING – Improvers Level – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY PILATES – 9.45am Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  07703 792 388    
ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109   
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11am to 12.30pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161*NEW TIME  

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

  ASHFORD YOGA – 10am – 11am – Village Hall (Main) - 07548 062 035 - www.ashfordyoga.co.uk      NEW 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES – COFFEE ‘N’ CHAT – DURLING HALL – Monday and Tuesdays 10am - 12 Noon – 813 250  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

 

 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 2
nd

 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 9
th

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 10
th

 at 7pm Village Hall (Durling) -Chair 07710 260 757 Clerk 01303 813 271  
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 11
th

 from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

PRIVATE PHYSIOTHERAPY CLINIC on Thursday 12
th

 Village Hall – Alan afkat2003@yahoo.co.uk  or text 07811 228 289. 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION Friday 20
th

 at 2pm Village Hall (Durling) Chris - 813 875 or Betty - 01843 597 710 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 23
rd

 2.00pm - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 25
th

 at 7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Durling) 
 

PRIVATE PHYSIOTHERAPY CLINIC on Thursday 26
th

 Village Hall – Alan afkat2003@yahoo.co.uk  or text 07811 228 289. 

 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

SUNDAY 8
th

 – CREAM TEAS – St MARY’S CHURCH – 3pm 
 

SUNDAY 14
th

 – CRAFT & COMMUNITY FAIR – VILLAGE HALL – 10am to 2pm 
 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

BT – TV   Traditional Sunday Carvery 1pm to 5pm (bookings required)   BT SPORT 
 

SATURDAY 14
th

 – INDOOR TABLE TOP FAIR – 9am to 1pm 
 

SUNDAY 22
nd

 – MOTHERS DAY – see p4 for details 
 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 3pm to 11pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 10pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk     
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE MARCH 2020 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk        

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk       

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2019 – S Bull of Swan Lane,  N Fursdon of Moorstock Lane,     

      D Harris of Barrow Hill,  C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co-opted June 2019 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields S Parish of Grove Bridge R Bristow of Swan Lane  
 

Co-Opted December 2019 – R Yates of Swan Lane 
 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DC (North Downs West Ward) Cllr – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (switchboard) www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report      
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESCUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk    Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 

Automated External Defibrillators   (AEDs)–  

Village Hall Main Rd, Sports & Social Club Swan Ln & Red Phone Box Greenfields.  Dial 999 for code 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk       
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge  
   

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk             

THE SAMARITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk  Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

In a power cut telephones with electric basestation won’t work, it’s good to have a 

conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, are normally un affected. 
 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk  emergency 0330 303 0368 
 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk  emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 
  

**MOBILE LIBRARY** All times approx. *MARCH* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx    

Thursday 5
th

 & 19
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 6
th

 & 20
th

 – 2.50pm – 3.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.  
   

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk   Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   
 

ITEMS FOR THE APRIL 2020 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on FRIDAY MARCH 20
th

 2020  with a ‘contact’ 

name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect.      7 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
http://www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:county.hall@kent.gov.uk
http://www.slurry.org.uk/
mailto:sellindgeresidents@gmail.com
http://www.kent.police.uk/report
http://www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk/
http://www.ekhuft.nhs.uk/
http://www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk/
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge
http://www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone
http://www.shepwaycab.co.uk/
http://www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk/
http://www.southernwater.co.uk/
http://www.affinitywater.co.uk/
http://www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx
mailto:sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:club@sellindgeclub.co.uk
mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


 
Disclaimer – The views are the views of those making the submissions and is not necessarily the views of the Editor or Parish Council  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


